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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st December 2018
CWA Bandroom, Carrickfergus

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees
David Leonard (Dungannon), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys),  Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Bill Caughey (President), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Amber MacLennan (CWA), Allan Davison (VP/Third Carrick), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff)
Apologies

Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Vicky McAuley (Wellington), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Ken Browne (Comber), Chris McGookin (CWA), David Johnston (Laganvale), 
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Amber MacLennan advised that there was mostly only contest related correspondence.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy’s advised that the bank balance was £3407.44. He advised that there was £325 still to come out from the FoB prize money.   
Festival of Brass 2018

Alan Hunter advised that numerous people complained to him about comments made by entertainments adjudicator Beverly Coomber about seeing 1st Old Boys the week before at a concert – it was agreed that the comment came across badly and was not meant offensively.
At FoB the price of tickets at the door went up to match those charged at Fivemiletown – no complaints received. Programme sales were poor but contest made a profit of £968.  Stephen Kennedy advised that Beverly Coomber refused to accept payment for adjudicating – thank you Beverly.  Stephen noted that the support from the lower sections bands going in to listen to the higher section bands was poor.

Jeanette Morton advised that people had been asking her whether people were allowed to take videos – BBL NI to take advice on this moving forward.

At FoB 2018 it was trialled with the bands doing their own compere – no feedback either negative or positive.  Email to be sent to bands to ask for their feedback.

Lighting issue – four bands had plans to do part of their performance in the dark but an issue with the lighting prevented this (the lighting can trip the switch leaving the entire building in darkness). Allan Davison said he had volunteered to pay for a technician to be there on the day but this wasn’t taken up.
Thank you to David Bird for doing such a good job of looking after the facilities on the day.
Solo & Ensemble Competition

Owen Farr to adjudicate senior room and Les Neish to adjudicate junior room as per arrangement with Stephen Crooks FTBBSS in association with Besson.  Allan Davison advised that he had tried for many years to convince Besson to sponsor contests in NI but they always said no – they are only saying yes now as it’s in association with FTBBSS.
Price for Friday night masterclass agreed – 18 and under free, adult participants in the Solos and Ensembles £3, non adult participants £5.
Bill Clements raised reservations about proposed changes to Senior sections being in favour of championship/2nd section bands only. Executive to meet and discuss changes further.
Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown

Mike Kilroy has been booked as music adjudicator. No entertainment adjudicator as yet.
Three out of four new trophies financed.

Paul Kirk to send out invites for the Friday night Concert.

Boris Pinto advised he had contacted Ken McFarland who said he would be happy to compere if required.

Spring Festival

Sheona White/Wade booked as adjudicator.  Contest to be held in Strabane.
Other Business
Paul Kirk to remind bands Annual affiliation fees are now due. 

Next meeting will be 5th Jan 19 in Laganvale Bandroom.
Contest Dates

Solos & Ensembles – 16th February 2019

Brass in Concert – 1st & 2nd March 2019

Spring Festival – 6th April 2019
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